
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2nd September 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

CELEBRATING ANOTHER YEAR OF SUCCESS AT CARDINAL POLE CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

I am delighted to share the excellent results achieved by our students this summer at both GCSE, A-levels and 
BTEC. These results reflect not only their hard work and resilience, but also the spirit of compassion and 
community that is at the heart of Cardinal Pole. 

At GCSE, we are proud to be amongst the top 25% of schools nationally for progress. Strong results were 
achieved across English, History and RE, and the arts continued to shine, with 100% of students passing 3D 
Design, 94% passing Art and 83% passing Music. Among the many success stories were Jamal Barrie 
(9,9,8,8,8,8,8,8), Ryan Rodriguez (9,9,8,8,8,8,8,7) and Manuella Berko (9,9,9,8,7,7,7,6). 

Our Sixth Form continues to deliver outstanding outcomes, with five departments achieving 100% A*-C grades, 
and over half of all students achieving A*-B. Highlights include 100% A*-B in Further Maths, and 70% A*-B in 
History. Our CTEC students also achieved a 100% pass rate, with many students progressing to prestigious 
universities and apprenticeships. Among them were students such as Zibin Cheng and Tiger-Lily Murdock (AAA), 
Viktoriia Karpich and Gavin Mendoza (AAA) and Joyce Mampuya and Aaron Adu (DD*D). 

These results are a tribute to the perseverance and determination of our young people, the dedication of our 
staff, and the invaluable support of you, our families. Together, we continue to ensure that every student is given 
the opportunity to thrive. 

We could not be prouder of our community and we look forward to seeing our students flourish in the next 
stages of their journey. 

With heartfelt thanks, 

 

Mr A Hall 
EXECUTIVE HEADTEACHER 


